
PENNSBURY PLANNING COMMISSION MINUTES 
FEBRUARY 12, 2025  

 
Chairman Dennis Smith called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.  Present:  Dennis Smith, Kay Ellsworth, 
George Trammell, Karen Meloney, Mike Clements, Alan Matas, Judi Wilson, and Dan Boyle.  The minutes 
of January 8, 2025, were approved as amended. 
 
PC members agreed that a joint meeting with the BoS would be productive. Dan agreed to discuss this 
with BoS, and, if the BoS agreed, Dennis Smith will coordinate the joint BoS/PC meeting in March or 
April. 
 
Karen Meloney provided an update on the VPP project.  The ACRE memo was sent to Tom Oeste who 
reviewed and commented. 
 
Site visits—a discussion occurred and it was agreed that site visits will occur the week prior to the 
associated PC meeting.  Attempts will be made to obtain full-size copies of plans. 
 
2024 PC Annual Report—George Trammell provided the annual report, which was unanimously 
approved. 
 
Alan Matas discussed the Township’s Comprehensive Plan.  He will spearhead the project with the 
assistance of the Brandywine Conservancy. 
 
The next PC meeting will be March 12th at 5:30 p.m.   
 
With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted: 
 
 
Dan Boyle 
Recording Secretary 
 


